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Friends:
My challenge is to cover things in my report that Lindsey hasn’t already covered in hers. That’s difficult, as she always provides a very comprehensive report of the Society’s past year. Fortunately, there are a couple of things I can talk about.

Annual Budget

Many thanks to Lindsey, Mariam (our treasurer), and the budget committee for developing the budget and working to get it approved by the Board before the current Fiscal Year started. This is the second year in a row we have succeeded in meeting this goal!

Duties
The past year has seen the shuffling/reassigning of some duties among several people, with the bulk of them going to Lindsey. Already very busy, she has stepped up and taken the additional duties in stride and has, with the help of Monica and many volunteers, kept “all balls in the air”!
Gala
The venue changed, but the Gala was superbly planned and executed. I haven’t seen final numbers yet, but all indications are that it was a huge success as our major fundraiser for the year. Many thanks to the Gala Committee!

One thing I can do in this report is to express my appreciation. Many, many thanks to all of our members, volunteers, partners, supporters, patrons, Board members, Society officers, and last but not least, our two employees – Monica & Lindsey. Without each and every one of you the Laurel Historical Society would not be what it is today. We certainly could not begin to accomplish the many things we’ve done without your participation and support. I will, though, use this opportunity to echo a call you’ve heard many times – please, please, please consider volunteering to staff the museum during the hours we are open to the public, and most especially on Sundays. Remember what your mother always told you – that many hands make light work! In that vein, if we get lots of volunteers for Sundays, you will perhaps only have one assignment per quarter, or even per year. Please consider volunteering and we will train you!
Steve Hubbard, President
